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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2009-0173, which would allow the use of postcards as mailed notice of application.
BACKGROUND

Applications for land use and building permits in unincorporated King County are reviewed by the Department of Development and Environmental Services ("DDES").  The costs for review by DDES are borne by permit applicants.  Included in the review process is the requirement that property owners, within a specified distance from the property on which the development, receive notice of the proposed development's land use permit application.  
The King County Code currently requires that this notice of application be in the form of a first class letter.  In seeking to reduce the mailing costs associated with these notices, DDES reviewed the practice used by Snohomish County of using postcards, rather than first class mail.
It was determined that the use of postcards, in combination with references to materials available for review on the County's website, provided sufficient opportunity for interested residents to obtain or access information about a proposed land use permit. 
SUMMARY

A new subsection is added to KCC 20.20.060 to allow the use of postcards for notice of applications.  The key difference between the current first class mailing and the postcard mailing is that a site plan is automatically included (if applicable) in the current mailing, but the postcard mailing will provide information about where any required site plan may be viewed, either on the web or at the DDES office.
All other information on the postcard is substantially identical to that provided in the currently required first class letter.
ANALYSIS

The proposed revisions would reduce mailing costs.  Information on the application will be made available on the DDES website or at DDES offices.
AMENDMENTS - None
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